Joint Board of Directors HOA Meeting
LV1 and LV2

July 31, 2022
Opening
The Joint Board of Directors Meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m. by LV2 President Beth Nixon.  The members were led in the Pledge of Allegiance by President Nixon.  Secretary Neal noted that notice of the meeting was sent to each of the members.
Present
LV1 – Director Mark French, Secretary Connie Hinton, and Treasurer Carol Timko participated via telephone.  President Camilla Sullivan and Director Russell Hawkins were absent.
LV2 – President Beth Nixon, Vice President Mike Roussel, Director Debi Brackett, and Secretary Tammy Neal.  Treasurer Jim Calandra was absent.
Minutes
Secretary Neal asked that two corrections or amendments be made to the minutes up for approval:  LV2 Director Debi Brackett’s name was misspelled, and it should be noted that the five sets of minutes presented at that meeting was a result of Covid-19 issues and cancellations of meetings.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the May 22, 2022, meeting with the two corrections.  The motion passed by acclamation.

Treasurer’s Reports

The Treasurer’s reports for both LV1 and LV2 (copies on file) were read in summary and approved as presented.
Old Business
President Nixon spoke about the following items:

· The carpet for the mini-golf area has been replaced and the project completed.

· The speed bumps have had the middles widened to accommodate golf carts and that project is complete.

· The palm tree trimming has been completed.  Next spring, they will remove any oak trees that are older or have been requested to be removed.
· Park management has decided not to purchase an AED machine for the facilities; it was unclear why this was denied.

· Park management is waiting on a part for the spa.  Once the part arrives, the area will be resurfaced, taking approximately two days to complete.  During this time, the pool will be closed as well and the ladders will be replaced.  They are hoping this can be done within the next several weeks.

· Several roads will be sealed within the next few weeks as well.  Please note which streets and plan accordingly.  Next year, milling and paving will be done on the front section, including Lamplighter Boulevard.
· Park management will be getting signs indicating that no smoking is permitted at the amenities and their entrances.  There will be a designated smoking area posted.  They are looking for this to happen in September.

New Business
· There was some discussion regarding parking at the clubhouse; this should not be a problem with construction equipment in the area.
· Several requests were made for more dog waste stations.  If you let the office know where they are needed, management will look into it.
· Someone put up a horseshoe pit and management will look into installing more.
· Canopies will be installed at the pickleball courts before the tournament.

· Management has petitioned the County to dredge the canals and that should be done sometime within the next 12 months.

· There is a broken storm grate on Waterbrook; the part is on order and it should be repaired in the next few weeks.
· We have been told that there is an AT&T fiber wire in the park.  As it is not in LV2, management will look into this for inclusion.

· There is no parking on the grass, or overnight street parking.  There was much discussion and dissent on the issue from the residents.  The Board will look into the hours that street parking is permitted, i.e., visitors, service people, etc.

Questions and comments from the audience included:

· There were questions about the weight limit on dogs and large animals are becoming more prevalent.  Are they all support animals, and who determines and monitors that?
· There were requests for management to attend the next HOA meeting to talk to the residents.
· There are no “No Parking” signs anywhere but someone gets a citation or ticket for parking on the streets or grass.  There was a lot of discussion about parking issues.
· There was a request to check on the overgrown trees on John Rodes Boulevard growing over onto park property and damaging roofs.  Secretary Neal offered to contact Brevard County and see whose responsibility it is to trim them.

· There was a question about the park being an age-qualified community and why there are children here.  Any children living here are court-appointed to live with the family member (grandparent) residing in the park.
· There was a concern about a pothole on the north side of the Gate 1 entrance.  Secretary Neal offered to ask Brevard County if it was their responsibility or the park’s.
· A concern was brought up about ‘mini-mobile storage units’ that have been sitting there for some time; this was a result of the supply chain crisis issue, but the area hasn’t been maintained well.
· There was a request to have management look into cleaning the ponds as there is a lot of dead grass and debris; this is very unattractive.
A motion was made by Secretary Hinton, seconded by Director French to approve the renewal invoice for the LV1 Officers and Directors liability insurance and submit for payment.  The motion passed by acclamation.
Meeting adjourned at 4:57 p.m.
